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A Message from the sheriff  

It is such a privilege for me to introduce this 
special edition honoring the veterans who 
work for the Placer County Sheriffôs Office, 
as well as several retirees. I would like to 
take this opportunity to introduce you to one 
of my heroes.  His name is Al Cooper. 
 
I first met Al when I became Sheriff in 1995.  
He was a legislative advocate for the 
California State Sheriffsô 
Association, but what a 
storied life he led. 
In WWII, Al enlisted in the 
Army Air Corps and ended 
up in Foggia, Italy flying 
B24 Liberator bombers as 
part of the 726

th
 

Bombardment Squadron, 
451

st
 Bomb Group 

(Heavy ) of the 15
th
 Air 

Force.  He actually flew 
two bombing missions on 
D-Day.  On October 1, 
1944, on his 23

rd
 mission 

Al was the pilot of the Bad 
Penny and had just 
dropped his bombs on a 
tank factory in Vienna, 
Austria.  Shortly after the 
bombs were deployed his 
aircraft was struck by flak 
bursts (anti-aircraft fire).  Al was wounded 
and two of the planeôs four engines were 
knocked out.  Eventually a third engine 
became disabled and the crew was forced to 
bail out over German-occupied Hungary.  
  
Al landed in a corn field and soon thereafter 
was approached by two Yugoslavian 
partisans.  They did their best to shield him 
from German soldiers who were searching 
fervently for Al and his crew.  The entire 
crew was rescued by partisans and reunited 
and given protection by a partisan army led 
by Marshal Josip Broz Tito.  Al actually met 
Marshal Tito during his extended stay.  

Living on the ground among the partisans 
was hard and dangerous.  He was on the 
ground from October 1944 to April 1945. 
 
After leaving active duty, Al remained with 
the Army Reserves until retiring in 1960 at 
the rank of Captain.  In 1948, he joined the 
California Highway Patrol.  Working his 
way through the ranks he retired in 1978 

as Deputy 
Commissioner.  He 
continued to advocate 
for public safety by 
working for the California 
Peace Officersô 
Association, California 
Police Chiefsô 
Association and the 
California State Sheriffsô 
Association.  He retired 
from CSSA in 1998, but 
continues to represent 
the Sacramento County 
Sheriffôs Office under the 
dome in Sacramento. 
 
Al Cooper is my hero.  
You will find other 
heroes, other Al 
Coopers in the following 
pages.  People who 

have served their country in our armed 
forces and continue to serve their country 
and community in public safety, working 
diligently to ensure our communities are 
safe places to live, work and raise our 
families.  With this special Veterans Day 
edition, I salute each and every one.  I 
thank you for your service then and now.  
It is my distinct honor to be associated with 
you all. 


